3/11/19

Dear Terrapin City Councilor, 

Subject: Urgent need to repair potholes

There is an immediate concern with the number of dangerous potholes that are on Grove Street, causing potentially serious car accidents. 
Recently, I was involved in a minor car accident due to the potholes on the street, that resulted in a trip to the emergency room and a flat tire. I am very ashamed that the city of Terrapin has not found that repairing these potholes are a serious matter. I strongly doubt it would be an inconvenience to the Terrapin city council to repair these potholes in a few hours. 
I am not the only person who has these concerns, as many of my neighbors have voiced their concerns to me as well. I am aware that we brought this issue up at a town hall meeting, but the problem has still not been resolved. 
I care about the safety of myself and my family, and well as our community’s safety. With these dangerous potholes on the streets, I am worried that another potential car accident might occur. This could be easily avoidable if the potholes were repaired in a timely manner. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Please take into consideration repairing these potholes as soon as possible. I would not be bringing attention to these potholes if it were not a serious matter. I hope the Terrapin city council makes the right decision in repairing these potholes. Thank you for your time and consideration. 

Sincerely,
Devon Tinius

